## **City of Midway City Council Regular Meeting** Monday, August 17, 2021, 5:30 p.m.

The regular meeting of the Midway City Council was called to order via teleconference by Mayor Grayson Vandegrift and the following Council Members were present: Kaye Nita Gallagher, Sara Hicks, Logan Nance, Mary Raglin, Steve Simoff, and Stacy Thurman. Also present were City Attorney Sharon Gold, City Clerk Cindy Foster, Asst. City Clerk Sonya Conner, and Asst. Police Chief Rob Young.

Guests were David Hume and Christy Reeves with Midway Museum, Inc. and Hank Graddy.

## **New Business**

Mayor Vandegrift discussed the option of moving the City's government administrative offices to 426 North Winter Street (the old Midway library building). The current location, (Rau Building), could potentially house the Midway Museum and Visitor's Center and possibly serve as a second location for Woodford County Tourism and Chamber of Commerce. David Hume talked about the progress of Midway Museum, Inc., the community interest in local history, and the benefits of the Rau building serving the purpose as a museum. The Council agreed to move forward with an inspection of 426 Sorth Winter Street. Attorney Gold will draw up a contract with Midway Museum, Inc.

## **New Business**

Mayor Vandegrift updated the Council on a report from Mosquito Mate.

## **Reading of Ordinance**

Council Member Nance requested to hear the second reading of Ordinance 2021-008, An Ordinance Providing for and Making Real Property Tax Levy for City Purposes for Fiscal Year Beginning July 1, 2021 and Ending June 30, 2022, and Personal Property (Ad Valoram) Tax Levy for City Purposes for Fiscal Year Beginning July 1, 2021 and Ending June 30, 2022. Mayor Vandegrift presented the second reading. Council Member Hicks made a motion to approve; Council Member Gallagher seconded the motion; All in favor; Motion carried. A vote was taken: 6 "Yes".

Hank Graddy was present and requested a one-on-one meeting with the Mayor and Council members regarding Kentucky Bluegrass Experience Resort plans.

The next City Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, September 7, 2021 due the holiday.

Motion by Council Member Nance and seconded by Council Member Raglin to adjourn. (6:29 p.m.) All in favor;

Motion carried 6-0.

Grayson Vandegrift, Mayor

ATTEST:

Cynthia Foster, City Clerk/Treasurer